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ROWAN COUNTY 
PUBLIC HEARING NOTICE 

CLOSEOUT OF CDBG ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT PROJECT 18-E-3052 
 

Notice is hereby given that Rowan County will conduct a public hearing on February 21, 2022, at 6:00 p.m., 
or as soon thereafter as the agenda will allow, at the J. Newton Cohen, Sr. Rowan County Administration 
Building, J. Newton Cohen Sr. Room, Second Floor, 130 West Innes Street, Salisbury, NC 28144 relative to 
the closeout of the Community Development Block Grant for Economic Development (CDBG-ED). The 
County received a grant of $1,500,000 in Community Development Block Grant Funds (CDBG) to install 
approximately 5,145 linear feet of sewer line to the Chewy facility. 
 

The purpose of this public hearing is to review the expenditures and activities that have been accomplished 
through the CDBG-Economic Development Project (18-E-3052). 
 

All activities are complete, and the County is in the process of closing out the grant. Total CDBG-ED 
expenditures for the project are approximately: $1,500,000. All CDBG-ED funds were spent on sewer 
improvements. The project benefited approximately 70% low-moderate income employees that were hired.  
 

Citizens will be given the opportunity to provide oral and written comment on the County’s use of CDBG-ED 
funds at the public hearing.  All interested citizens are encouraged to attend. 
 

If additional information is needed, please contact the Assistant to the County Manger, Siobhan Allen at 704-
216-8193 or at the J. Newton Cohen, Sr. Rowan County Administration Building, 130 West Innes Street, 
Salisbury NC 28144.  Formal written complaints or comments concerning the CDBG-ED Project (18-E-3052) 
that are submitted to the Assistant to the County Manager prior to or following the public hearing will be 
responded to within ten (10) working days by the County.  
 

Persons with disabilities or who otherwise need assistance should contact the Clerk to the Board at 704-216-
8181 or at the J. Newton Cohen, Sr. Rowan County Administration Building, 130 West Innes Street, Salisbury 
NC 28144, or Relay North Carolina # 711 by February 16, 2022.  Accommodations will be made for all who 
request assistance with participating in the public hearing. 
 

This information is available in Spanish or any other language upon request.  Please contact the Clerk to the 
Board, at 704-216-8181 or at the J. Newton Cohen, Sr. Rowan County Administration Building, 130 West 
Innes Street, Salisbury NC 28144 for accommodations for this request. 
 

Esta información está disponible en español o en cualquier otro idioma bajo petición.  Por favor, póngase en 
contacto con Clerk to the Board al 704-216-8181, J. Newton Cohen, Sr. Rowan County Administración 
Building, at 130 West Innes Street Salisbury, NC 28144, de alojamiento para esta solicitud. 
 

This the 27th day of January, 2022. 

                                
                      Carolyn Barger, MMC, NCMCC 
           Clerk to the Board 


